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The right of food during the Covid-19 pandemic time

During the COVID-19 pandemic period, the operations of food product businesses, both retail and wholesale, were not impeded. The same experience was for the transport of goods, food products, or personnel involved in production and food processing. Exports of agricultural and food products remained unencumbered. 

To ensure sufficient reserves for emergency situations, businesses that sell food products, along with other essential products, were obliged (through normative act of government), to maintain a reserve supply sufficient for a minimum period of three months, or in accordance with the product’s lifespan. This measure was implemented to address the situation brought about by the COVID–19 pandemic. In the event that purchased goods remain unsold on the free market after the cessation of the epidemic situation, businesses may choose to sell such goods to the General Directorate of State Material Reserves, according to the invoice with which these goods were purchased. 

Also, the Sovereign Guarantee Instrument, has been approved by the Council of Ministers in the value of 3 billion ALL, in favor of commercial banks, which will be part of the guarantee scheme, which will enable lending to subjects, who trade wholesale, basic food products, to provide the necessary financing to maintain reserves for a 3-month period or in line with the life span of the product, with the aim to face the particular situation, created in the market.

The National Support Scheme has embraced a novel methodology to facilitate the local production of fundamental commodities such as wheat, by providing farmers with support. In this regard, we supported for the first time with 30 thousand ALL/ per hectare, farmers who cultivate wheat on an area larger than 1 HA. hectare in size. The essence of this undertaking is to reduce the import of wheat and thwart the potential detrimental economic impacts that could result from any potential upsurge in international wheat prices. Furthermore, in 2022 and 2023 we have augmented our funding support towards the provision of tax exemptions on mechanized agricultural activities for farmers. Support for organic production of agricultural products has been made possible, also, through national schemes. 




